
 

 

 

 
 

 

Itôs been another quiet year for Dignity/Seattle.  Our roster 
stands at 18 active members.  This is down by 2 from last 
year (Mike and Marc moved out of state).  The board of 
directors has continued to look at ways to increase mem-
bership.  We hope to find new ways to get people in-
volved and wanting to join. 
 
Our second Sunday of each month meeting for liturgy 
continues.  Fr. Philip Knowles has continued as our main 
presider.  We have had many new visitors over the year.  
Some return, some do not.  We have joined Fr. Philipôs 
parish of St. Ignatius on the fourth Sunday of each month.  
We have been warmly welcomed.  Most major feasts of 
the year have included an invitation to join St. Ignatius 
and Ravenna United Methodist for a combined ecumeni-
cal celebration.  Several of us joined a great Easter cele-
bration with the three communities.  We purchased new 
Spirit and Song music books this year and have enjoyed 
learning new songs.  Thank you to Paula H. for continuing 
to provide great music to help us in our celebrations.  
Also, thanks to Jim R. for continuing to provide us with 
delicious snacks during our social hour.  And thanks to 
Denise for overall coordination of the liturgy and presid-
ers.  
 
Our quarterly birthday/anniversary celebrations continued 
this year and were well attended.  Our fourth quarter 2010 
celebration was our second annual potluck and holiday 
party at Marc and Mikeôs house.  The first and second 
quarters were celebrated at local restaurants, and in the 
third quarter we met at Woodland Park for our second 
annual picnic.  No rain this year!  It was a warm and gor-
geous Seattle summer day.  Thanks to Alan for reserving 
a shelter and to Tom S. and Alan - our barbequing chefs 
extraordinaire. 
 

We celebrated our 23rd Pride Week Breakfast in June 
netting proceeds of almost $1800 ï same as last year.  
We donated $600 each to MultiFaith Works (which is now 
Rosehedge/Multifaith Works) and Bailey-Boushay House.  
The remainder we put into a convention scholarship fund 
to help get our members to the DignityUSA National Con-
vention in 2013.  Thank you to all who worked so hard to 
make this breakfast another success.   
 
We have continued to volunteer at the Food Lifeline ware-
house in Shoreline helping to repackage bulk food items 
into smaller packages for distribution at various Western 
Washington food banks.  Eight to twelve members, 
friends and family met once every other month.  We are 
scheduled to continue this volunteer activity this year.  
Come join us ï it is fun work for a good cause. 
 
DignityUSA voted to have the 2015 National Convention 
in Seattle.  This will require some volunteer work from all 
of you to help make Seattle shine for our fellow members.  
Please let me know if you are interested in helping out on 
the planning. 
 
I would like to thank our board of directors - Denise, Delia, 
Alan and Paula H for your leadership and commitment.  
And a very special thanks to Leo for continuing to be our 
newsletter editor and keeping us all aware of what is hap-
pening locally and nationally in our community. 
 
I look forward to a new year and new opportunities for 
Dignity/Seattle to grow and thrive. I welcome any sugges-
tions or input from members and friends. Thanks for a 
good year. 
 
Paula Lavallee 
President, Dignity/Seattle 

 

 A pancake breakfast following St. Ignatius Mass is held every 4th Sunday  (Oct.  
23rd), a shared fellowship with our host congregation, Ravenna UMC.      

 

 

 

 

Ravenna United Methodist Church       5751 -33
rd

 Ave NE       Seattle  

Every Sunday   Ą  10:00 a.m.  St. Ignatius (UPSTAIRS)  

Oct. 9, Nov. 13   Ą      6:00 p.m.  Dignity/Seattle  

 

 

Michael Morwood in Seattle, Saturday, October 8:  Information on p.6  



 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. at Ravenna 
United Methodist Church in the parlor.  A quorum was 
present. 

Paula Lavallee passed out the Presidentôs report 
(reprinted on p.1) and DignityUSAôs position on child sex-
ual abusers as leaders and presiders for the members to 
read.  We decided last year to work at Food Lifeline and 
weôve moved the volunteer day to the first Tuesday of the 
month every other month.  The Board has also discussed 
the possibility of doing work with the Lambert House but 
we cannot have anyone under 24 work for them.  Paula 
L. will continue to do research into it.  We received 
ñThank Youò notes from Rosehedge and Bailey Boushay 
for the $600 we made and sent to each from Pancake 
breakfast proceeds.  We kept the remainder of the money 
made for our Chapter earmarking it for a scholarship for 
the Minneapolis convention in 2013.   We want as many 
people as possible going to the Convention since we are 
hosting the 2015 Convention and there is still work to be 
done for that.  Weôre still working on getting a hotel for 
the 2015 Convention. 

Delia Vita passed out the Treasurerôs report (see the full 
report on p.3).  Overall we didnôt spend too much.  Our 
donations are up from last year and our collections are 
also up. 

It was suggested that we go to Rosehedge with fliers at 
least a month before Pride breakfast to get more people 
to attend. 

It was also suggested that we hand out information about 
Dignity after Mass to people. 

Paula L. talked about DignityUSAôs rewriting the policy 
about child sexual abusers as leaders and presiders.  We 
read the policy and discussed it further.  There will be a 
Leadership phone call in the next few weeks from chapter 
leaders during which the new policy will be discussed.  
Paula L. said sheôs open to further feedback before the 
call. 

Tish Charette gave the following report on the balloting:  
Paula Lavallee received 16 votes,  Delia Vita received 16 
votes, and Alan Scott received 16 votes. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Denise Arceneaux 
 
 
 
 

 

 Dignity/Seattle Board Members  
 Paula Lavallee President 
 Paula Hills Vice-President 
 Delia Vita Treasurer 
 Denise Arceneaux Secretary 
 Alan Scott Member, Social chair 
 
 DignityUSA Board Members from Seattle  
 Paula Lavallee Secretary 
 Leo N. Egashira Publications Chair 
 
 Dignity/Seattle 206-659-5519 

 P.O. Box 20325      Seattle WA 98102 

 Website      http://www.DignitySeattle.org 

 E-mail         Dignity.Seattle@gmail.com 

 

 Newsletter Editor:   Leo N. Egashira 

 206-723-4759    Legashira@yahoo.com 

 

We provide a safe environment for people to recon-
cile our God-given gifts of sexual orientation and our 
Catholic faith through gay-affirming liturgies. Being 
part of the Dignity/Seattle family means claiming 
ownership of our faith and living up to the responsi-

Dignity/Seattle Annual Membership Meeting Minutes, September 25, 2011  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


